

POKE RUN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
R.D. 1, Apollo, PA 15613
(Junction of Routes 66 & 366)

Matthew 28:17-20

The Acts 1:8

Volume XI

September, 1982

Number 1

Dear Friends, and a second property of the se

"Bless this house, O Lord, we pray, Make it safe by night and day;

Bless these walls so firm and stout, Keeping want and trouble out.

Bless the roof and chimneys tall; Let Thy peace lie over all;

Bless this door, that it may prove Ever open to joy and love.

Bless the folk who dwell within, Keep them pure and free from sin. Bless us all that one day, we May dwell, O Lord, with Thee."

Words by Helen Taylor

This familiar anthem expresses our prayer for The Blasers as they make their new home in the Poke Run Manse. With this prayer we also dedicate the newly renovated manse to the One under whose Guiding Hand all the planning and labor of many volunteers resulted in a beautiful home for our pastor and his family -- plus their little dog Duke.

Over the past several months our Congregation has prepared for and attended some unusual events in our Church life, due to the retirement of Mr. Brice and the installation of Mr. Blaser. The latest of these events was a most pleasurable one hosted by Wayne and Donna Blaser. On Sunday afternoon, August 29th, the Blasers opened their home for viewing by the Congregation, so that the many people who

donated time, money and talent to the Manse renovation project were able to see the end result. Donna greeted visitors on the West side porch by the kitchen where they signed the guest book and proceeded through the house. Members of the Continuous Committee on Property Maintenance and Improvements were in each of the rooms and outside to point out the improvements. Wayne then directed visitors to the East side porch for refreshments. Everyone agrees the Manse looks beautiful -- due in large part to the ingenuity and good taste of the Blasers. Over 100 visitors took advantage of this opportunity to see the updated Manse.

PASTOR'S NOTES

THINGS I WOULD LIKE TO KNOW

I want very much to serve each one of you, as effectively as possible. You can help me greatly as your pastor if you would remember to supply me with the following vital information without delay.

- 1. When you or another member is sick or hospitalized, call me or the church office immediately. Due to the distances involved in hospital visitation, I will normally visit Tuesdays and Fridays. I have already missed people in the hospital because no one called, or they called after I had just been to the hospitals. I will gladly come as quickly as possible in cases of emergency. I will also gladly annoint with oil, or celebrate the sacraments with any one who is sick at their request. (I will attempt to contact all whom I know are sick/or shut-in near the dates that the congregation celebrates The Lord's Supper so they can share the feast too, if they wish. You can help assure that you are on my list by calling in your request for communion.)
- 2. When a member dies, please try to reach me immediately, even before you call the funeral director. I will do everything I can to give you support and counsel. I should be the first person, outside perhaps the immediate family who is consulted about funeral service arrangements, since the funeral service is an act of worship conducted by the church. A funeral director is overstepping his or her bounds if he or she discusses the service arrangements before you have talked with me, or in my absence, with an Elder from the church. Most funeral directors will provide you with excellent counsel on visitation, finances, legal obligations, etc., many are devout christians from whom you may receive valuable spiritual support, but most are not really competent to advise you in properly planning the most effective worship service for your situation.
- 3. When you need someone to talk to about problems, questions, doubts, Please Call.
- 4. When you want prayer offered for you and/or someone else, and if you desire, I will have your request published in the church bulletin, so the entire congregation can lift your concern to God.
- 5. If you wish to have your baby baptized, or if you wish to be married in the church, I would like a month's notice when possible, so that you can be adequately prepared. At the present time The Sacrament of Baptism will be celebrated on the following Church Feast Days which have special Baptismal Significance:

Easter (Late March - early April)

Pentecost (Late May - early June)

All Saints (First Sunday in November)
The Baptism of Our Lord (First Sunday after Ephiphany (January 6))

The Transfiguration(2nd Sunday of Lent)

WEDDINGS SHOULD NOT NORMALLY BE SCHEDULED DURING THE SEASONS OF ADVENT OR LENT, SINCE THESE ARE TIMES OF SOLEMN, PRAYERFUL PREPARATION FOR THE GREAT FEASTS OF CHRISTMAS AND EASTER.

Fellowship Program

A new Sunday evening Fellowship Program was launched Sunday evening, September 26th with a church-family covered dish supper. A program of music, getting acquainted activities, and the forming of a "people vine" for closing devotions was led by Wayne Blaser. Program leaders Don and Pat Lengauer, Marv and Kathy Moneymaker, Donna Blaser, Ronna Ryman, and Rick Learn were introduced. They will be directing activities for people of all ages. A typical Sunday evening will involve everyone gathering together for singing and prayer at 6:30, followed by about 45 minutes for specific age group oriented activities for adults, youth and younger children. The evening would conclude with everyone getting together for closing devotions and refreshments. The program will also include social events and service projects. We hope to provide an enjoyable program that will appeal to people of all ages and draw us all closer together.

WORDS OF APPRECIATION from Roy S. Brice, Pastor Emeritus

For many years I have had the privilege of assisting with the preparations of the newsletter and other publications of Poke Run Church -- The Ranger being the basic quarterly publication during the past ten years. This past year my preparations for The Ranger have been -- with modifications -- in the nature of Pastor Emeritus Paragraphs. These, I trust, have been of some benefit to the members of Poke Run Church and to the other readers of The Ranger.

The September issue of The Ranger will be Number I of Volume XI. May all who have been engaged in the shared labors of putting together the contents of The Ranger over the past ten years know the joys of faithfulness in welldoing.

One year has passed since my retirement from the pastorate of Poke Run Church and since my departure from Poke Run Hill. My acquaintance with the programs and promotions of the congregation has diminished; and at this juncture I have been led to the considered judgment of the wisdom of concluding my input to the contents of the issues of The Ranger. Of course, I hope that the door might be kept ajar, providing a medium for conveying occasional greetings and other messages to the readers.

Please know that I look forward with great delight to receiving the issues of The Ranger, the bulletins and other communications.

Peace and Joy to The Pastor, to The Congregation, and to All!

(R.S.B. -- September, 1982)

We were pleased to have Roy Brice as a visitor at the Sunday morning service on September 12, 1982. We understand he has been very busy as a pulpit supply in Kiski Presbytery, even to two services on some Sundays. So along with his physical labors on his nephew's farm, it does not appear that he has retired to a life of leisure. We do hope he will continue to keep in touch and keep us informed on his life in Dayton.

Births

Congratulations to parents and grandparents of the following new babies: A son, William Russell Weyel III, born to William R. and Barbara Painter Weyel, July 19, 1982. Maternal grandparents are the Richard C. Painters and great-grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Allen Painter. A daughter, Nikki Lynn, born to James Robert and Cynthia Lynn Bowman McQuaide, August 9, 1982. Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bowman

and Mr. and Mrs. James McQuaide. A son, Matthew Allen Ciuca, September 24, 1982, to James Allen and Geniene Gay (Hurlbut) Cuica. A daughter, Jennifer Lynn, born September 17, 1982, to William and Andrea (McCluskey) Hunt; grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. William C. Hunt. A son, Brad Douglas, born September 22, 1982 to Douglas and Kimberly (McDivitt) Painter. Maternal grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Harry McDivitt and Mr. and Mrs. Richard Painter; maternal great-grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Allen Painter and paternal great-parents are Mr. and Mrs. J. Clair McDivitt.

Baptisms

Wayne 64

On Pentecost Sunday, May 30, 1982, these babies were baptized by the Rev. Wayne C. Blaser at an impressive service: Chad Alan McCutcheon, born October 9, 1981, son of Calvin Stewart McCutcheon and Julia Anne (LaPlace) McCutcheon; Derek Jonathan Miller, born May 7, 1982, son of John Leslie Miller and Diane Marie (Schrencengost) Miller.

The second of th

Weddings

Congratulations to the following young couples who have been united in marriage in the Sanctuary by the Rev. Wayne C. Blaser: August 7, 1982 -- William Harris Uncapher and Bonnie Gail Wilson; August 14, 1982 -- Michael Richard Warner and Jennie Lynn Bowman (daughter of Lee and Marian Bowman); August 24, 1982 -- David Edwin Round and Diana Lynn Nye (son of David and Nina Round); August 28, 1982 --Joyce Leslie Striner and Brian Douglas Beskitt (daughter of John and Mildred Striner) September 25, 1982 -- Gary King Wiester and Jayne Ann Fullerton (son of Meryl and Grace Wiester).

The congregation was invited to the wedding of Richard L. Learn, Poke Run Director of Music, to Rosamond Amy Kautz, on July 31, 1982, at the First United Church of Christ in Apollo, Pa. The reception was held in Fellowship Hall at Poke Run Church, following the ceremony. Rick and Amy were honored at a party by the choir after choir practice on July 18th and were presented with a silver tray.

GOD BLESS ALL THE NEWLYWEDS!

Anniversaries

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. James H. Metzgar who celebrated their 50th Wedding Anniversary on August 8, 1982. James and Edith (George) were married in the Poke Run Sanctuary on August 8, 1932, with the Rev. Marshall Berryhill officiating and have been active in the life of the church all these years. They are the parents of two sons, John and George Metzgar. Bruce and Carol (Kiebler) Mixer of Mercer, Pa. celebrated their 25th Anniversary on August 29, 1982. Carol (daughter of the W. Blair Kieblers) and Bruce were married in the Poke Run Sanctuary with the Rev. Roy S. Brice officiating. We would also congratulate Mr. and Mrs. Grant W. Kilgore of Mamont, parents of Mrs. Richard (Ronna) Ryman, who celebrated their Golden Wedding on September 4, 1982.

New Members

ign seek August 1, 1982 -- Profession of Faith: Robert Glenn Chappell and Linda Louise (Baker) Moorhead. Reaffirmation of Faith: Debra Ann (Mollick) Zerbini. Transfers: Mrs. Donna Louise (Germroth) Blaser, Keith Bradley Blaser from Central Presbyterian Church of Portsmouth, Ohio; Jayne Ann (Welsh) Fullerton from St. Paul's United Church of Christ, Somerset, Pa.; Richard Leland Learn from Apollo United Presbyterian Church of Apollo, Pa. Transfers to other churches: John and Judith Metzgar to the First Presbyterian Church of Greensburg, Pa.; Robert and Margaret McBride to the First Presbyterian Church of Murrysville, Pa.

Nacide.

Deaths

Recent deaths of Poke Run members are: Mrs. Pearle Leota (Hartman) Tomer on September 15, 1982, in Washington Township; united with Poke Run Church October 8, 1920. Mrs. Mary Steele Ralston on September 16, 1982, in Monroeville; united with the church October 18, 1913.

Raymond Glenn Bowman, September 3, 1982 in Saltsburg, Pa. Brother of Joe, Hezekiah and John Bowman. Our sympathy is extended to all who mourn.

1982 Graduates

As far as we have been able to get the information here is what our '82 High School grads are doing. Linda Houth (daughter of the Edward J. Houths) is enrolled at the Pittsburgh Beauty Academy in Greensburg. Pat Kiebler (son of the Robert G. Kieblers) and Gary Long (son of the Jerry Longs) are both enployed and learning a trade, Pat in Auto Mechanics and Gary in Carpentry. Courtney Lavrich (daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Lavrich) is at Indiana University, Indiana, Pa., majoring in Accounting. Erin Wylie (daughter of the John Wylies) is also majoring in Accounting at Geneva College, Beaver Falls, Pa. Heather Metzgar (daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Metzgar) is enrolled at California State College, California, Pa. in Elementary Education. Ruth Ryman (daughter of the Richard Rymans) has started her nurse's training at Citizens Gengeral Hospital, New Kensington, Pa., with plans to specialize in Pediatrics. Barbara Thompson (daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James M. Thompson) is training in the field of X-ray and Lab Technician while working in a doctor's office Linda Sue Thompson (daughter of the Leslie Thompsons) and Debbie Staymates (daughter of the Elton Staymates) are both employed. Jennie Lynn Bowman (daughter of the Lee Bowmans) was married in June to Michael Warner. GOD BLESS YOU ALL in your varied careersi

Odds and Ends

Rev. Blaser attended a conference on Christian Education as Transformation at the Presbyterian School of Christian Education in Richmond, Va., the week of July 12-16.

Rev. Blaser and Glenn Ross participated in the installation of The Rev. Randolph Weber as Assistant Minister in the Murrysville First Presbyterian Church on Sunday evening, July 25, 1982.

We regret that Miss Judy Daum will no longer be serving as our church organist. We appreciate her faithfulness in helping with our worship services during the summer months.

Many thanks to Circle 2 for providing the bulletins, the floral arrangement, and the lovely corsages and boutonnieres for Grandparents Day on Sunday, September 12, 1982.

In the item in the last newsletter regarding John Fife, we neglected to mention that John's picture and a very informative article about his church's work with the Salvadoran refugees can be found in the May issue of the A.D. Magazine.

At the 194th General Assembly of our United Presbyterian Church, U.S.A., the Plan for Reunion with Presbyterian Church, U.S. (The Southern Church) was approved by a vote of 571-18. Now two-thirds of our presbyteries (along with three-fourths of the PCUS presbyteries). If the response is positive, the reuniting General Assembly will take place in Atlanta, Georgia, June 7-15, 1983.

Sanctuary Memorial Flowers

New guidelines have been established for placing flowers in the Sanctuary. No flowers should be placed in front of the communion table or the baptismal font. Double floral arrangements may be placed in the planters. A single arrangement may be placed on the piano--so it should be in a low container. No flowers will be purchased with current fund monies. It is hoped that flowers will be regularly supplied by members as memorials or from weddings. It is also hoped that members having garden flowers will make it known to the chairman of the month. As much as possible, arrangements should be coordinated with the colors and mood of special seasons of the christian year. (The flower chairman can give further information along that line). The price of one arrangement from Twin Valley Greenhouse is now \$15.00. The flower chairman for October is Beverly Tagliati (327-7983).

Personal Notes

Freda and Joe Bowman left the first part of August on a motor trip to California. They stopped in Minneapolis to pick up Joe's sister and her husband, the Harold Troups (former Poke Run members). Mildred George and her daughter, Ellen Smith, from Virginia Beach, Va., and her son John George from Downey, California, were Poke Run visitors in August. September travelers include Ruth Speer, who went to The World's Fair in Knoxville, Tennessee; Gerald and Pat Christy, who vacationed with the Don Remaleys in Louisville, Kentucky; and Evelyn and William Schaeffer and little Jonathan along with Margaret Hughes, who spent a week in Virginia Beach. John (son) and Grace Germroth, former Mamont residents and Poke Run members, are here from Phoenix, Arizona, visiting family and friends in this area.

Women's Association Activities

The Third Quarterly Meeting of the Poke Run Women's Association was held in Fellowship Hall, Tuesday evening, September 7, 1982, with 33 members present. Sandy Chappell and Kathy Moneymaker conducted devotions on the theme, "It is More Blessed to Give ... ". A baby shower sponsored by Circle 2, with fun and games, was the highlight of the evening. Many lovely and practical gifts were brought which will be sent to a Mission Station in South Carolina. Circle 2 will buy needed items to supplement the gifts so that several complete layettes will be assembled. Emma Dunmire conducted the business meeting. The Association decided that the proceeds from the October Community Dinner should be added to last year's proceeds to help provide storm windows for the Sanctuary. Monday, September 13th, was set aside as Kitchen Clean-up Day. Circle 4 is sponsoring "Blanket Day" on Sunday, September 26, 1982, to collect cash donations for blankets for Church World Service. Circle 3 is assembling First Aid Kits as their extra mission project. District I Fall Workshop for Redstone Presbyterial will be held at Union United Presbyterian Church on Tuesday October 12, 1982, at 9 o'clock. Another worthy project carried out this past month by the Sewing and Supplies Committee of W.A. was to cort and pack fourteen boxes of good used clothing donated by church members. They then took them to The Helping Hand in Apollo where they are made available to the needy.

Church School

Poke Run Presbyterian Church had five young people spend a week at our Pine Springs Church Camp this summer. Those attending were Lisa Fitzsimmons, Melinda Heinlein, Allison Lengauer, Rich Ryman and Christine Downes.

Recent additions to the Nursery including drapes, toy boxes, clock, cork board, coat hangers, and wall decorations were provided from the Mary Pearl Hartman Memorial.

The Church School Staff is presently: General Superintendent--Helen Silvis; Ass't. General Superintendent--Ruth Speer; Librarian--Kathy Moneymaker; Secretary--Nadene Dunmire; Treasurer--Ethel Brewer; Nursery--Becky Lange and Karen Staymates; Kindergarten--Mary Louise Moore, Irma McDivitt, and Donna Blaser; 1st and 2nd Grades--Beverly Tagliati and Laurie Martin; 3rd and 4th Grades--Carol Bowman; 5th and 6th Grades--Karen Heinlein; 9th and 10th Grades--Rick Learn; Academy Adults--James W. Dunmire, June Penrod and Anna Hughes; Adult Class in Lounge--Jessie Remaley; Adult Class in West Wayside--Glenn T. Ross and Eleanor Zerbini.

Our thanks to Boyd and Edna Speer for their generous donation of \$1,500.00 for the renovation of the Manse in loving memory of Boyd's brother Eugene R. Speer, deceased 2/9/78; his sister Florence (Speer) Clawson, deceased 4/11/81; and his brother C. McKee Speer, deceased 12/21/81.

Hospitals

Poke Run members who have been hospital patients recently are: Stella Elwood in Allegheny Valley Hospital and Harmarville Rehabilitation Center; Hazel McCutcheon and Harry McDivitt in Allegheny Valley; Boyd Speer in a hospital in Winchester, Virginia, and also Largo Medical Center in Florida; Robert Pfeffer and Becky Long in West Penn Hospital, Pittsburgh; John Wigle and Jeff McQuaide, Milton Brinker in Westmoreland Hospital, Greensburg; Carl Schutzler, Sylvia Thompson and Merle McCutcheon in Citizens General Hospital, New Kensington; Velma Mann in Columbia Hospital, Wilkinsburg; Marjorie Deal and Hazel Davenport in East Suburban; and Mary Bowman in East Suburban Medical Center, Monroeville.

THANKS -- Mrs. Stella Elwood wishes to express her appreciation to the congregation for the cards, visits, flowers and prayers during her long hospitalization and to Rev. Blaser for his visits and prayers.

CAPSULE REPORT AS OF AUGUST 31, 1982

1982 HARVEST HOME

The table in the Narthex was generously laden with donations for the 1982 Harvest Home -- Redstone Presbyterian Home at 787 Goucher Street, Johnstown, held on Sunday, September 26, 1982. Open House -- 2 to 5 p.m. Fall Auxiliary Meeting at 2:45 p.m. Suggested donations were: staples, sugar, rice, etc., commercially canned foods (the Home cannot use home canned tomatoes, beans, etc.), jams, jellies, coffee, tea, fresh fruits and vegetables, peanut butter, tea towels, dish cloths, paper products. Cash is always appreciated. (Checks may be made payable to the Redstone Presbyterian Home and are tax deductible.) Miss Louise Hall, our Women's Association Representative, delivered all our donations. Thank you, Louise.

Local Fund Treasurer

COMMUNITY DINNER

Swiss Steak Dinner -- Saturday, October 2, 1982 in Fellowship Hall. Adults - \$5.00, children under 12 - \$2.00. (Proceeds will be added to the amount already set aside for storm windows in the Sanctuary.)

RESPONDING STATE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER

The state of the s

RESPONDING

THE PONDING

THE PO and the first the case with the Calls me to the ship investing the story made of gave in the said The second second of the stewardship plant for anyther and has or starting of the region And ajustice. The section of the section of the section of

and the same of the process of the From Concern Magazine and affects while will

THE SESSION TO BE THE SESSION TO BE SEED TO THE SESSION TO BE SEED TO THE SESSION TO SEED THE SESSION TO S

Glenn T. Ross, Clerk C. Bernard McQuaide Mrs. Violet Schutzler Karl D. Slippy Robert E. Kiebler Mrs. Ruth Speer Donley D. Thompson

Edward D. Heinlein

Donald P. Lengauer

J. Marvin McKown

Mrs. Ronna Ryman

G. Edward Sharer (Meets first Monday of the month at 8 p.m. in West Wayside.

Jack B. Blair, Treasurer Elmer Long, Secretary James E. Powers, Vice-Pres. James P. Thompson Harry Penrod, President and the company of the Richard E. Ryman, Sr.

(Meets first Monday of the month at 7:30 p.m. in the The second of th

THE BOARD OF DEACONS

Mrs. Ruth Gebrosky Mrs. Emma Dunmire

Mrs. Anna Hughes Mrs. Mary Louise Moore, V. Mod. Mrs. Evelyn Shaeffer, Secretary Mrs. Vera G. Thomas

Mrs. Kathy Moneymaker Mrs. Eleanor Fitzsimmons

Mrs. Laurie Martin, Treasurer

(Meets first Monday of the month at 7 p.m. in the Lounge)
THE CONTINUOUS COMMITTEE ON PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AND IMPROVEMENTS

Eleanor Zerbini, Chairman Jane Gearhard, Secretary Elmer Long Ruth Gebrosky Edward Heinlein Lisa Heinlein Anna Hughes James P. Thompson

Elwood Krusey Richard Painter Ruth Ryman Edward Sharer Carol Thompson Eugene Zerbini

The solution of the control of the c THANKS to Mrs. Pat Lengauer for the drawing of The Manse on the Frontis of this edition of The Ranger of the passenge and the control of the contr

Our deep appreciation and thanks to Kenny Mahen for the excellent job of painting the church sign out at the end of the church entrance road.

at elle della gradite general productioners general della gerationers de <mark>experie</mark> describbles general de la period all the little pay the test were this little test to be received by the same of the little and according to the

> ार हो। विकास के पूर्व कर है। या प्रति कर समापनी प्रेक्त के प्राप्त क t autom le 1919, Gualder 1919 la 1820, la lighter le lèbre de libre la matter p La 1819, le termatal la commanda de la lighter de la lighter de la lighter la lighter de la lighter de la light

- ACOLYTES -- The Board of Deacons are in charge of getting two acolytes for each Sunday worship service. Any boy or girl, third grade or older, who would like to be an acolyte, please contact any member on the Board of Deacons (Page 8).
- Bulletin Announcements -- Please telephone the church office (327-5563) Monday,

 Tuesday or Wednesday from 10 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. with all announcements
 for the weekly bulletin.
- Organist -- The organist position is open. Please give any applications to a member of the Music Committee or in care of the Church Office.
- Donut Sale -- Circle 2 is having a donut sale (assorted) on October 23. Price: \$2.50 a doz. All orders must be in by October 13. To place orders: Laurie Martin (727-3361); Sandy Chappell (668-7031); Donna Elwood (327-0870).
- Help needed -- Circle 2 is collecting paper products, canned goods, bedding and good used toys for the Westmoreland County Womens Shelter in Greensburg.

 Please bring items to the Fellowship Hall by October 20th.

CURRENT AND BENEVOLENCE CONTRIBUTIONS are payable to:

Mrs. Mary Louise Moore, Financial Secretary

Address: R.D. 1 -- Box 200

Export, Pa. 15632 Telephone: 327-2143

UPCOMING EVENTS

Worship Services:

Sunday, October 10 -- Teachers and Leaders of the Fellowship Program will be commissioned.

- Sunday, November 7 -- All Saints Sunday -- The service will be a celebration of the Communion of Saints dedicated to the memory of members who have died in the past year. The Sacraments of Baptism and the Lord's Supper will be celebrated.
- Sunday, November 21-- Thank Offering Sunday -- Mrs. Mary Ellen Lawson, Moderator of Presbytery will be our speaker assisted by members of the Women's Association.

Friday, December 24-- 7 p.m. Christmas Eve Candlelight Communion Service

Other Events: Sunday, October 17 -- 6:30 p.m. -- Outdoor Vesper Services and Wiener

Saturday, October 30- Halloween Party -- Sponsored by the Fellowship Program (evening).

Sunday, December 19 - Church-School -- Advent/Christmas Program (evening)

Buildings Caretaker -- Mrs. Ruth Gebrosky (telephone 327-5009) Grounds (Cemetery) Caretaker -- Larry Baker (telephone 327-8197

Choir Director -- Rick Learn (Adult Choir Practice, 7:30 p.m. Wednesday -- Clerical Secretary -- Mrs. Grace E. Hartman

New Members are always welcome)

Assistant Secretary -- Mrs. Kathy Moneymaker

Current Fund Treasurer -- Edgar L. Brewer

WE WELCOME visitors to Poke Run Church and invite them to please sign the Guest Book.

・ Andrew Andre

and the state of the The state of the state

and the first of the control of the second of the control of the c

and the first of the first water of the second s The first of the second second

est to the second of the secon

in nachter inder The second of th

ない。 The Artifact Common transfer and the Common transfer (12) Artifaction (13) Artifactio

and the set for each of the control of the control

nak tibbe te kilan kalan mengan m Patan mengan kelangan mengan meng

and the state of the second of

14 11 1 20 E

*

POKE RUN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH R. D. 1, BOX 221 APOLLO, PENNSYLVANIA 15613 U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Permit No. 8
APOLLO, PA 15613

POSTMASTER: Address Correction Requested